
    July 2016 The   New   Wine 

 

 

Worship Services 

9:30 a.m. 
 

 

 

Please come and join  

 

us for  Pastor Oh’s 

 

messages this month. 

 

She will be sharing  

 

her faith journey  

 

with us. 
 

 

 

Dear Sisters and Brothers in Christ, 

 
In the name of Jesus Christ, I greet of joy to all of you, the community of 

faith, Lemont United Methodist Church.  It is my privilege to begin my faith 

journey with you and serve you as your pastor.  I love to proclaim good news 

of the Gospel, to bring the hope of Jesus Christ to whomever I meet and visit, 

and make disciples of Jesus Christ for the transformation of the world 

through many aspects of the ministry and the mission of the church.  
 

After faithfully serving Sheridan and Norway churches for six years,     

Bishop Sally Dyck appointed me at Lemont UMC and as my covenantal 

commitment as UM clergy to itineracy, I accepted and moved in to Lemont.   

When I had the introductory interview with PPRC last April, I was anxious 

to serve Lemont United Methodist, while I was so happy to have this new                 

appointment.  In the midst of my transition from the town and rural settings   

to the suburb city, God has encouraged me to move forward through the 

warm welcome and hospitality of the church leaders and assured me that God 

is the one who called me and placed me in Lemont.  I believe that God was, 

is and will be with me, providing everything I need in doing God’s ministry.  

With this conviction and faith, I boldly responded to God’s calling and 

moved in to serve you, learn the life and history of the entire new               

community, and make a difference through the power of the Holy Spirit.   
 

As you have shown me your welcome and open hearts to embrace me, I    

humbly ask you to bear with me as I make transitions complete and root     

myself among you.  Thank you to those for helping me with my move into 

my new community.  I will try hard to build relationships with you and show 

you my love and passion for Christ and for the Church.  I am also looking   

forward to dreaming dreams with you and stretching ourselves out on hands 

of God’s grace as we walk together in ministry to the people in the village     

of Lemont and the world.  
 

Although we seem to be overwhelmed by our economic squeeze, God’s     

gifts to us are so abundant and powerful to bring hope to our communities.     

I believe that the Church is God’s gift to us and the hope of the world.             

I am the Church, you are the Church and we are the Church together.                

As the Church, we are called to love God, love our neighbors, and serve          

the world by proclaiming the hope of resurrected Jesus Christ.  Therefore,     

let us continue to walk with Jesus by faith until God’s will be done on earth   

in and through us.   We can do everything in Jesus Christ, who strengthens   

us.  I would love to meet you, visit you, see your home and your place of 

work and spend some time to listen to your story and share my story, too. 

 
The Peace of Christ, 
Pastor Hyo Sun Oh    

This is a picture of Seung Woo 

and I with Korean traditional 

costume, conveying our formal 

greetings to you.    



Celebrations in July 

        HAPPY BIRTHDAY                     HAPPY ANNIVERSARY  
        July 5—Tony Ferrazzi     July 10—Matthew & Emily Hennebry 

        July 7—Maddie Woytek    July 22—Michael & Cynthia Havemann 

        July 9—Dottie McAdams     

        July 11—Mihash Cheehy      

        July 15—Chris Walter               

        July 20—Deb Neitzel                              

          July 22—Sarah Cliff 

        July 23—Jackson Nelson 

        July 24—Evangeline Van 

        July 24—Marcella Van 

        July 25—Matt Harden 

         

 
 

SCRIP FUNDRAISING 
F r i e n d l y  S c r i p  R e m i n d e r . . . . .                                   

Order Scrip for ALL your needs. 

Scrip can be bought as a gift card, or as your own 

card to be used as cash wherever your favorite 

place to shop may be. You buy a card for $25.00, 

$50.00 or $100.00 and YOU GET $25.00, $50.00 or 

$100.00 to use as cash. The church automatically 

gets a percentage. The list of all participating    

merchants, restaurants, gas stations are in the back 

of the church. I now have Meijer, Olive Garden/Red 

Lobster, Walgreens, Walmart/Sam’s Club, Panera, 

Jewel, Bass Pro Shop, Home Depot, Buffalo Wild 

Wings, Starbucks, Dunkin Donuts, Targt, and Kohls. 

PLEASE BE AWARE THAT IF YOU BUY A KOHL'S 

CARD YOU CAN USE IT TO PAY YOUR 

CHARGE! AND THE CHURCH GETS THE PROFIT! 

At this point no other card that I know of Yet      

allows you to do that. Scrip is the                       

easiest Ongoing fundraiser to participate in. We all 

just have to get in the habit of buying those cards 

to keep on hand for things we purchase or place we 

go on a regular basis. As proceeds build up, they can be dispersed where our current need is. 

Our profits are $400.57! So basically all our profits will be kept until a need arises and the 

money will be there!  



 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Sanctuary Volunteers Are Needed! 
 

      As you have seen, the video and audio are up and running.  What we need now are           
volunteers!  We do not want to have one person stuck in the booth every Sunday. Plus we need 
to spread the knowledge around so when someone goes on vacation, there will be someone to 
fill in. Our goal is to have 4-6 people who are comfortable flipping through the computer         
presentation slides and 4-6 people who are comfortable raising and lower the sound on a mic so 
we do not have feedback.  You do not have to worry.  We will walk you through the programs 
and train you so you feel comfortable with the devices!  We just need volunteers!  
           There is a sign-up sheet in the back of the sanctuary for both sound  volunteers.  We need 
people for both the 8:30 and 10:45 services.  The more we have the better.  That means that 
everyone will be able to sit with their family most Sundays.  So, please put your name on the sign 
up sheet or stop by the booth and let Jana Stelter or someone on the Worship committee 
know.  We will get you familiar with the program so you can get in the  rotation to volunteer for a 
service. 

OPEN PANTRY NEWS 

Volunteers are needed to help staff  the Open Pantry Hours on 

the first Saturday of  the month from 9:00 AM to 10:00 AM, this 

is light work and helpful to families that work during the day. 

The Open Pantry is in need of  jams, jellies and rice. 

Pipe Organ                                                                                                                         

The Organ Committee is asking for your thoughts and         

concerns for our pipe organ.  Please give us your input 

through email or the yellow form on the back table and place 

it in  Pastor’s inbox. 

Thank You 

                                                              Camps and Retreats                                                                                                                      
Last year for the first time ever, I attended a woman’s retreat.  It was Awesome.  There was won-
derful fellowship, an excellent speaker and fun things to do.  I actually went zip lining.   Below are 
two websites for family camps, kids camps for all ages, men camps and women camps just to 
name a few.                                                                                                                                                   
Silver Birch Ranch (White Lake, Wi) This is the one I attended.  It’s up near Green Bay.   
www.silver birchranch.org                                                                                                                                                               

Grace Adventures (Silver Lake Michigan) www.graceadventures.org                                                                               
If anyone is interested in going, please let Peg Pecher (847-204-1747 or church) know and we can 
try to get a group set up.  I’d be up for a week end in Sept or Oct! 

http://www.graceadventures.org


       

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                 

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Liturgist       
Schedule 

 
July 3 

 9:30 Paulette 
Fries 

 
July 10 9:30    

Rich Lee 
 

July 17 9:30    
Cris Kerins 

 
July 24 

9:30 Volunteer 
Needed 

 
July 31 

9:30 Dale 
Janssen 

 FUN OPPORTUNITY 

Looking for a fun way to participate and serve our church? Then think about joining our 
Activities Committee.  We will be planning activities that include everyone for the year. 
 Some suggestions have been a talent show, a ladies luncheon, a game night, a campfire 
and movies. If you are interested, please contact Peg Pecher: (847-204-1747) or the 

church.   Come help us make our church a joy filled church.                             

                         The Greatest Age       
                          by Richard Hoyt Lee 

 

   I had a dream one night recently about the coming of the digital age and 
how we had to learn a whole new terminology and vocabulary. It really was 
welcome because it made acquiring data and images much faster and we 
could process or modify data easier. But then we had the same old problems 
of where to store data and images with new things called, “media,” such as 
files, folders and drives. 
   We are still learning and perfecting this digital technology with issues of 
identity, signatures, security, and recognition. But then I began to cross over 
into another age, which is really not new but being rediscovered. That is the 
spiritual age or the field where it is not possible to quantify or digitize ideas 
like emotions, peace, love, and freedom. Unlike the digital realm, we have 
issues of good and evil, right and wrong, anger and love. 
   In the digital we can describe identity or characteristics but not things like 
the soul or worth. We need a new set of terminology and principles for     
spiritual concepts and this is where psychology and theology become useful. 
I have always enjoyed psychology and it was my favorite course in college 
with issues of emotion and ethics. But when I began to read the Bible, a new 
understanding opened up as I entered the spiritual age. I grew up with the 
digital age in the late 1970s but the spiritual came much later and I am still a 
child in the Spirit but not a baby. 
   I have been writing about or journaling what I’m learning from the spirit with 
references to the Bible in “The Greatest” and in stories or parables of          
illustration. The last year or two I have been studying the spiritual disciplines 
with the aid of my new Reformation study Bible, which incorporates many 
doctrines with Biblical background. Silence without distractions and study are 
most useful in this realm. 

                                           SUGGESTED NEW MINISTRY 
In a recent Upper Room devotional, the author talked about visiting a retirement   
center for fellowship and sharing with the residents.  After reading this article, I was 
so moved. Maybe we could form a group to have this kind of ministry!  In the Lemont 
area, there are many centers. Please call me if you are interested. My number is:       
815 838 6318.  Looking forward to hear from you.                                   Paulette Fries 

tel:815%20838%206318


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

July 2016 

 
Children’s Message  

Schedule 
 

There will not be  
 

Children’s Message 
 

during the summer. 
 

 
Greeters 

 
 

July 3 
9:30-Tasker Family 

 
July 10 

9:30-Dale Janssen 
  

July 17 
9:30-Sue Hinks 

 
July 24 

 9:30-Sharon Heslop 
 

July 31 
9:30-Bill & Cris Kerins 

 

 MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES 

For More information please contact the church office at     

(630)257-5210 or ministry leaders. 

SMALL GROUPS                                                   

Bible Study:                      TBA 
Prayer Meeting:             TBA                              
ALPHA:  July 10th             John Nelson 630-254-0867                                                                   
Methodist Essential:        Bill Price 630-754-7667  
VBS:                                   Jodi Stood 630-243-9366 
The Last Supper:              Arlene Knott 630-2016057 
Adult Sunday School:       Richard Lee 630-257-7339 
Sr. High Youth:                Karin Peraino 630-846-1415 
Jr. High Youth:                 Jodi Stood 630-243-9366 
Breakfast Club:                 K. Peraino 630-846-1415     
Jr. High Sunday School:  K. Peraino 630-846-1415 
Children’s Sunday Sch:    K. Peraino 630-846-1415  
Prime Timers:                Joyce Koon 630-257-6275 

                      Joanne Goszczycki  630-257-6790  
Men’s Group:                    Tony Ferrazzi  815-886-4177 
Couples:                             Tim and Karin Peraino 630-846-1415                                

MINISTRIES   WITHIN   OUR    CHURCH                                    

Prayer Warrior:                  Pastor Oh 630-257-5210   
Care Bear:                          Alice Lange 815-838-5158                                                                                       
Coffee Social:                     Amy Cheehy 815-834-1097                                               
Script Fundraising:           Marge Fox 630-243-8166                                                                          
CAPS:                                 Cris Kerins  630-257-5660                                                                                              
Audio and Visual:              Jana Stelter  630-243-9122                                                                            
Handyman:                        Amy Cheehy 815-834-1097                                  
Landscape Team:              Bill Stelter 630-243-9122 
Hospitality Team:             Amy Cheehy 815-834-1097                                                                                   
Widows Group:                  Richard Lee  630-257-7339                                      
Usher Team:                      Mark Olinger 815-838-0660                                                               
Welcoming Team:             Sue Hinks 630-257-6743 
Worship Choir                    Sue Gergescz 815-483-7282 
Praise Band                        TBA 
Junior Choir                        Cris Kerins 630-257-5660 
Any Other Ministry You Would Like to Start 

OUT-REACH MINISTRIES                                               

Pantry Workday:               Debbie Chappell 815-836-0256                                                                                
Panera Bread:                   Debbie Chappell 815-836-0256                  
 Daybreak Shelter:            Vickie Olinger 815-838-0660       
Worthy Treasures:           Paulette Fries 815-838-6318 
ESL:                                   Kay Norfleet 630-257-6699 
Red Bird:                           Steve Walter 630-783-1621  
**Any Other Ministry You Would Like To Start 



Stewardship Minute 
Marty Knott 

Chairperson, Stewardship and Finance Committee 
 
 This is the next in a series of  articles about stewardship. In these articles I will try to inform 
you about the many ways you can contribute to your church’s programs. 
 

“Capital Repair Fund – Part 2” 
 

Several years ago our church determined that some serious repairs had to be made to our 
roof  structure and that our kitchens had to be brought up to code. It was decided to establish the 
Capital Repair Fund so that members could support this program directly. Now, if  we were     
building a new church, this would be a Building Fund and we would be borrowing money from a 
bank, paying it back over a period of  many years. 

Instead, we decided to borrow the money from ourselves! Yes, we asked if  there were any 
members willing to make a loan to the church and have it paid back as the church was able to do 
so. We offered to pay interest on these loans at 3.5% annually, a rate lower that we would have had 
to pay for a bank loan, but higher that the members would have received from their money just 
resting in a bank. 

We also borrowed from our church’s Endowment Fund, a fund established by major contri-
butions for the future purpose of  some church improvement 

As I described in last month’s New Wine article, the church will soon be paying for some 
expensive electrical supply repairs and foundation waterproofing. In addition, there will be new 
concrete walks to provide access to the lower church entrances for Open Pantry people and 
Happy Hands parents and students. All of  this work will total about $90,000 and so, after a loan 
from our Endowment Fund of  about $20,000, we will be needing members to loan the church a 
total of  about $70,000. We will again be paying 3.5% in annual interest for these loans. 

If  you feel moved to help out your church in this way, please contact Don Mueggenborg 
and let him know your intentions. He will give you instructions as to handling your loan payment 
to the church. 

It is often said that a church consists of  its people and their outreach mission doing God’s 
work, but the church building is also a witness to the village it lives in. It is here for the many 
groups that meet and worship in it. This church was given to us by worshipers over the years and 
it is up to us to be sure that it will be here in the years to come for those that follow us. 

 
      General Fund beginning balance:       $11,132 

              Receipts:                                              11,755 
              Expenses:                                            12,372 
             General Fund ending balance:              10,515         

    Maintenance Fund ending balance:      30,094 



RAINBOW COVENANT 
  

                       July Loose Change Sunday  (7/2416) 
 
     Today is “Loose Change Sunday.” All loose change collected on the fourth      
Sunday of each month goes to support the Rainbow Covenant charities. For 
July, we are highlighting the white band charity, Community Partners for the 
Common Good Fund. CPCG works in partnership with local churches,          
interfaith, and other community organizations to identify and secure the        
necessary resources to fulfill community goals and aspirations.  Please place 
your loose change in the offering plate today to help provide these needed     
resources. If you would like to make a    larger offering to this specific charity, 
write “CPCG” on a pew envelope. Thank you for your support of the special 
ministries in the Rainbow Covenant. 

 J U LY   2 0 1 6  

"Worthy Treasures" 
 

I’m very excited to announce a new       
ministry in our church, "Worthy         
Treasures". Our ministry would involve 
going to various local retirement        
communities spreading Christ's message 
by visiting these residents that are      
precious Children of God too. Our main 
concern would be the Memory Unit       
clients.  We have some of our church 
family already interested and could       
always use some more people to 
serve!  You will receive wisdom, insight, 
and acceptance from the awesome     
residents. Please sign up!                 
 
                                     Thank you,  
                                   Paulette Fries 

New Pamphlets                                                                                                                                                                            

“Learn to read the Bible in One Year” and “Prayers for Prodigals through Scriptures” are     

available on the back table for anyone who is interested. 

 JULY BOOK CLUB 
 

The book "Mystery at the Sag" is     
available at the Smokey Road antique store 
in downtown Lemont.   
 
The author will be attending the book club 
and I invite anyone interested in Lemont 
history to join us at my house -              
540 Houston, Lemont - at 1:00 
pm  on   July 13.  You may call me at:    
630-257-6746.  
 
Margaret Flynn 

tel:630-257-6746


Books Available in the Library   By Kay Norfleet 

Book Reviews for July 2016 
 

“Stories for the Heart” is a book of short non-fiction stories. All are              

encouraging and each gives you something to think about, something to be thankful 

for. The book is the compiled works by Alice Gray and features writers such as Billy 

Graham, John MacArthur, Max Lucado, Joni Eareckson Tada...so many writers that 

you would recognize as Disciples of the Faith. Ms. Gray has put together stories, non-

fiction mostly, that point out our God-given human compassion and God's grace...God 

moving in lives. I think you will be blessed by each  entry. I hesitate to say these are all 

non-fiction, some fiction such as “The Gift of the Magi” is included as is part of 

“Raisin in the Sun.” Both touch on the principle of love...and both are stories for the 

heart. The description of “Contentment is...” is one story that makes you think, and 

then think again of how many times you (or someone) has judged someone else. 

“If I'm Forgiven, Why Do I Still Feel Guilty?” by Bernard Bangley is a book 

that maybe answers your questions about how you feel if after you've confessed to 

God, you still don't know. For me, I know I need to go over the ten Commandments 

with a fine tooth comb, because I'm sure that SOMETHING will stand out, SOME-

THING I haven't confessed will dangle in front of God. Oh brother! But there is that 

verse from Psalm 116:1 that is comforting. “I love the Lord, for he heard my cry for 

mercy”. Here is a stinker which appears daily: resentment-why does the government 

require this and that, why does someone else have a nicer car, house, coat, on and on. 

Unless you have forgiven the system, the person, the institution etc., you will never feel 

forgiven. How do you forgive an institution: I'm not sure, maybe control your thoughts 

so that you can think kindly of it. What about killing bugs? Questions, questions.. You 

know, this topic might make a good Bible study 

“Out of the Salt Shaker” by Rebecca Pippert. Rebecca Pippert writes in a     

easy -to -understand way. She puts it to us that we Christians ought to operate in life 

with non-Christians. Christians are to share their faith by seasoning non-Christians. She 

uses the image of a salt shaker as the place where we  Christians live and interact with 

other Christians. She wants to be able to shake us up and out of the shaker into the 

world so we can do what Christ asked of us.  Rebecca gives us several ways this can be 

done, telling or showing, or telling AND showing. The images are clear, they're just 

another way of reminding us to  EVANGELIZE. 

“Women of the Bible” (another Paula Janssen book). First, of course, was Eve. 

“in the story of Eve, we find reason for being and the beginning of misery and the sure 

hope that life is eternal.” “Even though Eve's was the first sin” (eating from the        

forbidden tree ), and tempting Adam to do so. “Adam was held to be more                

responsible for, as legal head of the human race, he had plunged all posterity into    

misery.” And then there was Deborah. Deborah was a “strong and courageous woman 

who became Israel's Joan of Arc to rout the enemy and restore freedom” She inspired 

her people to look up to God for their power. She is an example for the women today in 

politics, IF they work for God's will. Next Mary, mother of  Jesus, whom we all know 

as the young girl of unshakable faith. And don't forget the faithful friend Priscilla. 

Elizabeth, Lot's wife, Hagar, Miriam, Naomi, Anna,  Martha....so many women make 

the Bible come alive. 
 

Handyman 

wanted                                                                                                                                                                           

We have widows in 
our church who 

may occasionally 
need help with 

household repairs:     
basic maintenance 
and grass cutting or 

snow shoveling.  
Ideally it could be a 
retired man with ex-
perience in building.  
Please contact the 

church office at:          
630-257-5210   if 

you are  interested.   

  
ESL Tutoring 

Kay Norfleet has 
graciously       

offered to teach 
English as a   

second language                  
to anyone in 
need in our 

church family.   
If  you are       

interested, you 
can contact her 

at 630-257-6699. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CHURCH NEWS 

Vacation Bible School 
 

    Thank you to everyone who helped create     

another successful VBS with their time,             

donations, and prayers!  Thank you to our    

opening and closing leaders, kitchen committee,  

decoration committee, photographer, crew leaders, teachers and    

everyone who helped behind the scenes and provided materials for 

snacks and games.   Our mission project this year was to collect school 

supplies. Parents donated many school supplies that will be given to 

needy children in Lemont. It's   always a joy to share this week with so 

many children from the community.  Come join us next year!  

July 2016 

ALPHA CLASS 

 Who is Alpha for? Alpha is for everyone! It’s especially 

geared for people  investigating their Christianity. People with 

questions about life. Couples preparing for marriage. Christians 

who want to be able to explain their faith more clearly.  Alpha 

will be held at Lemont United       

Methodist Church on Sunday July 10, 

2016 at 12:30 p.m.  If you have any 

questions please contact the church 

office at: 630-257-5210. 



LUMC WORK PROJECTS FOR SUMMER 2016 
 

 With the arrival of spring weather it is a good time to note the number of projects which 

the Board of Trustees has scheduled for the near future. At times our work list has looked    

endless, but through hard work the Trustees have narrowed the list down to a few critical 

items. 
 We are starting on a special landscaping project in a few weeks. The Board of Trustees 

has noted the deterioration in the landscaped areas on both sides of the church. Despite regular   

efforts at spraying and hand weeding, the planted areas on each side have become less          

appealing. We are planning on removing some of the smaller plants while keeping the healthy 

trees and shrubs intact. The garden committee will be identifying the planted areas that need to 

be removed. We also will work with our local Scout Troops to remove the deteriorated       

landscaping walls and replace them with new stone. Access to the lower level doors has in the 

past been via the driveway and we plan to move the landscaped walls closer towards the north 

church wall and install much needed sidewalks from both parking lots. This will allow safer 

access for children, parents, food pantry patrons and church members. Grass is going to be 

planted instead of the ground cover and mulch. Church members are welcome to dig up any of 

the Vinca ground cover that they would like to transplant at their homes. We will encircle the 

sections of Vinca using bright orange paint and you may come to remove anything within the 

orange circles on both sides of the church before May 14th.     

 A second project will start on the south side driveway area. We have had frequent   

flooding through the south church walls during rains. This project will involve ComEd, Fail 

Safe  Electric, U. S. Waterproofing, Arris Architects, and AMSCO Engineering in replacing the 

access piping for the main electrical line to the building. The line runs under the south      

driveway and the work will be scheduled to begin in late June when children are not in the 

building. There will be some trench excavating done across the driveway and along the walls 

of the church.           
 When these projects are completed we will need to resurface and restripe the parking 

lots and driveways. Hopefully this can be done before late fall.     

 We are trying to keep costs as low as possible, but we will need the help of the          

congregation for these summer projects.  Donations to the Maintenance Fund at LUMC will be 

important and greatly appreciated as we try to keep our church safe and sound.    
 Our final project will involve assessing possibilities for improving the handicap          

accessibility of our church. As everyone is aware we have significant needs to make both    

levels of our church available for anyone to use for worship and programs. This long term   

project will take time to assess and review carefully.

 Special Thanks to our hard working group who      

quietly give so much time and effort to our church 

and never charge for overtime or hazardous duty: Jana 

Stelter, Tony Ferrazzi, Tim Peraino, Dale Janssen, Al 

Janovyak, Steve Weary, Tom Kehr,, Peg Pecher, 

Joanne Goszczcycki, and Pastor Kelly Van. 



                    2016 Red Bird Mission  
 

 

I would like to welcome back and thank all of  the Red 

Bird Mission participants for the time taken out of  their 

busy schedules to attend the work camp this year. 

 

Also, I would like to thank all of  the dedicated volunteers who helped raise the funds 

necessary to make this important event possible. 

 

The attendee’s this year were:  Audrey Anderson, Dale Janssen, Don Mueggenborg, 

Jake Monnett, Tim, Karin, and Rebeccca Peraino, Rob and David Lange, Ron and 

Steve Walter, and Hannah Van. 

 

Our project was a complete tear off  and replacement of  a roof  for a disabled      

member of  the Beverly, KY community.  With the hard work from the LUMC team 

the project was a success. 

 

The Red Bird Mission team attends the work camp every two years.  So, mark your 

calendar to join us in July of  2018! 

 

Sincerely, 

Steve Walter 



*Successful Pet Blessing 

*Open Pantry Volunteers 

*Fun Filled Vacation Bible 

School Week 

*Successful Red Bird Mission 

*Welcoming Pastor Oh 

 

 Please let Pastor Oh know if 

you if are "home bound" or need a  

visit for those who are in the hospital.  

We are looking for   people to prepare 

a home cooked meal and be with 

members when they have serious 

medical concerns-praying and provid-

ing support when needed.  If you feel 

called to this ministry but are  unable to 

cook, please donate gift cards from 

various places like Subway, Celina's or 

others in town, to distribute to       

members in need if Carebearers would 

not be able to provide a meal.  Please   

consider this ministry prayerfully and 

contact :        

Church: 630-257-5210 

Expanding Care Bear 

Ministry 

 Coffee Fellowship   

July 3 

MONTHLY BLESSINGS  
AND JOYS 

Alex Smith, loss home and pets in a fire 
*Bobbie Legan, colon cancer 
*Amy Cheehy, rheumatoid & psoriatic arthritis 
Tom Thompson, stage 4 cancer 
Dave Martis, hospice 
Barbara Reynolds, stent 
Christine, stage 4 breast cancer 
Virginia, cellulitis, pneumonia 
Kathy, cancer 
Ryan, 3 years old, broken femur 
*Bob Gergescz, back injury 
Sally, fighting lung cancer/husband for support 
Mary Daum, breast cancer 
Angie Neitzel, heart blister 
Melanie Foster, ovarian cancer 
Sandie Koelbel, lung and bone cancer, chemo 
*Michael Campbell, spinal injury  
Suebea Wright, chemotherapy 
Phil, cancer 
MaryLou, peace and strength 
*Sheila Farrer, various illnesses 
Ken Mackey, ALS testing 
Mary, cancer spread 
Kay, cancer 
Brian, fighting alcoholism 
Margie, heart issues 
Dave, knee surgery 
Tom Ligman, pacemaker 
Sally, congenital heart failure, insurance 
*Ashtyn Talos, healthy baby 
Bella Beltrame, brain cancer 
Mason Walters, 10 yrs old, brain cancer 

David Izquierdo,injury/surgery on shoulder  
Maureen Robinson, serious health issues  
*Christine Miller, various testing 
LeeAnn Rolph, hemorrhage in brain 
Elsie Kure, pancreatic cancer 
Sue H., husband health issues 
Irene Johnson, heart attack 
Inge Goszczycki, dementia 
Brett Sharp, bone marrow transplant 
*Sue Gergescz, tendonitis 
Jerry McElwee, cancer 
Joe Lahey, stem cell surgery                                                     
Bob Bacigalupo, new kidney                                                 
Dan Sorensen, healing in family                                                                                     
Joe Sigety, ALS                                                                
Shirley Chappell, health issues                                              
Dick Cesaretti, intestine cancer                                        
Alexandria Stojaov, brain tumor                                                                                                    
Bob Billings, money problems                                          
Luther Davis, cancer spread                                               
Jodi Rigoni, breast cancer                                                 
Marty Rolin, cyst, nerve damage                                                
Melissa Schuster, healing                                                                                                
Jim Kratochvil, lung cancer                                                                                          
Patti Burk, breast cancer 
  *Jason Kehr, cystic fibrosis                                                     
Dale Chappell, health issues                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   
Ron Hamelen, Alzheimer’s                                                
E.D. McCormick, cancer                                                         
Gabrielle Blunt, Alzheimer’s                                                        
Lori Bartwick, breast cancer                                              
Janice Peters, viral infection                                                                                

MEANINGFUL MOMENTS WITH GOD 

 “Pray continually; give thanks in all circumstances for this is God’s will for you in Christ Jesus.”        
      1 Thessalonians 2:17-18 

Carol Walter 

Alice Lange 

Barbara Lee 

Linda Lubben 

Priscilla Ludwig 

Gina Walter 

Joyce Koon 

Grace Kirkman 
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WEBSITE Has Sermons 
http://lemontumc.org/video has a list of available sermons. Services are being recorded almost every week thanks 

to Matt and Erik. If you would like a video of a part of the service, like a baptism or someone playing a song, 
please contact Paul Froehle. He can copy it to a DVD or flash drive as a computer or phone readable video file.   

  

United Methodist   

Men 

 Will not meet in July 
 
Come and join us! The  Le-

mont United Methodist Men 

(UMM) will meet in Fellow-

ship Hall at 8:00 am. Le-

mont UMM meets on the 

second Saturday of each 

month for breakfast.  

 

This group is made available 
for the fellowship of all the 
men of the church and all 
are     welcome to  attend. 
Information about meeting 
dates and times are posted 
in the church       calendar 
and bulletins. 

Primetimers   

Saturday  

July 16 

1:00 p.m. 
 

This is a group made up 

of adults 50  years and 

older. Primetimers meet 

monthly on the 3rd        

Saturday of each month 

with a potluck lunch at the 

church fellowship hall. 

Everyone brings a         

favorite dish to share for 

an enjoyable afternoon.           

If you have any questions,      

please call: 

         Juanita Fick   

 630-257-7639  

 

 

 

AA Meetings 

 
AA Meetings are held in our church      

Fellowship Hall on Saturday         

evenings at 7:30 pm.  If you would 

like further information.  

   

 Please contact:  

Pat at (815) 274-4244  

 Tanya at (708) 639-0312  

The Hindu Clinic 
 

The Hindu Temple of Greater Chicago has offered 

the use of their clinic to anyone in need of medical 

help.  The clinic is open the first Sunday of the 

month from 11:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.   

 

Their address is 10915 Lemont Road, Lemont and 

their phone number is 630-972-0300.   

 

http://lemontumc.org/video

